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 UPCOMING EVENTS IN SEPTEMBER 

 1 Neil McGuinness Fall Twilight Series 4/4 
 1 Live Music by DJ 
 1 Appetizer Contest 
 3 Floatopia 
 3 Live Music by the Suenamis 
 3 CYC BBQ Luau 
 4 Labor Day 
 5 Planning Comm. Meeting 
 6 Beer Can Series 
 7 Membership Comm. Meeting 
 8 Live Music by Off the Hook 
 11 Monday Night Football 
 11 Finance Comm. Meeting 
 12 Minimum Participation Workshop 
 13 Last Beer Can Series 
 14 Board Meeting 
 16 Minimum Participation Workshop 
 18 Monday Night Football 
 19 Bylaws Comm. Meeting 
 21 SDAYC Dinner 
 22 Live Music by the Maria Band 
 25 Monday Night Football 
 28 Trivia Night 

  

UPCOMING EVENTS IN OCTOBER 
 1 Kitty Muhl Ladies’ Day Race 
 2 Monday Night Football 
 3 Planning Comm. Meeting 
 4 Budget Workshop 
 5 Membership Comm. Meeting 
 5 Bylaws Comm. Meeting 
 5 Finance Comm. Meeting 
 7 SBC Championship Regatta 
 9 Finance Comm. Meeting 
 9 Monday Night Football 
 12 Board Meeting 
 13 Live Music by John Fretwell 
 14 Budget Workshop 
 14-15 CYC Small Boat Regatta 
 16 Monday Night Football 
 17 Bylaws Comm. Meeting 
 21 Proposed Bylaw Overview Workshop 
 23 Monday Night Football 
 24 Proposed Bylaw Overview Workshop 
 26 Trivia Night 
     29 Halloween Party 
 30 Monday Night Football 
 31 Halloween 

 
*All events are subject to change. 
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F irst, thank you for an amazing Summer!  We have had so many great opportunities to see all 
our Members come in and enjoy the amazing food from our Chef Meghan!  She deserves a big 

round of applause as she continues to make some delicious items not seen on our menu before.  As we head into the 
Winter and Spring months, let us remember to make our reservations early and often for our dining plans.  We look 
forward to serving our Members by creating more amazing items during the quieter seasons.   
 

We are introducing a new Point of Sale System to improve our food service and timing.  This new system will be im-
plemented over the next few months, and we will be able to create a more fluid system.  We will have an upgrade to 
our ordering by providing handheld devices allowing our staff to place orders with more consistency tableside.  Our 
current operating system does not allow for managing our Cost of Goods sold and this will provide us with a better 
system to track food cost, beverage cost and inventory, re-
sulting in what is predicted to be a 3% drop in Costs overall 
and a reduction in Labor.  Our goal is to increase revenue 
and lessen wait times by being more efficient.  We hope by 
doing this we will create a more consistent dining experi-
ence.   

 

Second, we have several Workshops coming up that will 
help us to manage our financial operations and run our 
Club in a more efficient way.  As we are currently working 
on our Budget for 2024 we encourage the members to as-
sist in the process by attending committee meetings and 
listening to what is on the table.  Many of the items we will 
discuss have to do with how we will manage our Club and 
our funds to ensure we are getting the service we desire.  
Everyone can make a difference if they take the time to 
come to the Club to “Speak Up! “ We started the year with 
our motto as an operational team of “Lets make this our 
Members Club” .  We want to create a Club worth having for 
a long time by creating the Club we want to provide for our 
Members!    

 

Lastly, please come out to the Annual Meeting in November 
to cast your vote for a Club Experience you can get behind!  
We are getting ready for the holidays with Halloween, 
Thanksgiving,  Christmas, Chanukkah, Kwanza, Winter Sol-
stice and New Years right around the corner.  We will need 
volunteers for all these wonderful parties.  We will need a 
lot of Support for our Entertainment and will be looking to 
get you involved.  A Big Reminder – Our Casino Night is 
Coming up in November 4th and we are looking to crush it 
for our Junior Program.  Lets keep it going for the Jr’s as 
they will be our Legacy at the Club! 

 

We look forward to having a lovely time this winter and 
spring with you all! 

 

Pete 

General Manager 

General Manager’s Report 
 

By GM Pete LaCava 
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A lthough I report monthly at the Board of Directors meetings, on the second Thursday of each 
month, on the activities and progress of the Finance Committee, I suspect that most mem-

bers do not attend nor read the Finance Reports that are on file in the Club Office. 

 

 We have learned from recent Workshops that transparency is a big issue in the Club, and I would like to provide a 
brief summary of the projects that the Finance Team has been working on since I took over as Chair in December 2022. 

 

#1. The first issue was to establish closer working relations with the financial institutions where we conduct our finan-
cial business.  We were not happy with our former banking relations and sought a personal relationship with both our 
banks that handle our operational accounts and our Reserve accounts. 

Our financial team of professionals (Bill Huck, Tom Vessey and Gerral David and I) sent out a Request for Proposal 
(RFP) to 8 financial institutions in the area with criteria that we felt we needed to operate efficiently, seamlessly, and 
on a personally basis with our bankers.  We Interviewed 4 companies of various sizes and scopes, finally deciding to 
choose Merrill Lynch for our Savings and Investment accounts and Bank of America for the operational bank accounts.  
(Both are part of the same financial organization and are linked seamlessly). This choice gave us a personal point of 
contact with each institution and the ability to easily transfer money between the savings and checking accounts with 
the ability to invest our Reserve funds with our investment manager at Merrill Lynch at an attractive rate with reason-
able safety. 

 

#2. Transferring our accounts from our old institutions to our new institutions was not an easy task but is nearly com-
plete and we are operating well with them. 

 

#3. We initiated a Capital Budget Project to help evaluate and budget for major projects and predict large expenditures 
on capital equipment within the club and for which there was no budget to pay for items such as replacement of a new 
food fryer in the galley, repair our antiquated bathroom and drain plumbing in the clubhouse and docks, replace the 
unsafe and rotting porch rail to name a few. 

 

Our Capital Budget Team, (Gerral David, Paul Baribault and Shannon Nevitt and I) have established a budget and 
set priorities for these projects.  This will be integrated into the operating budget where we can plan for these expendi-
tures and also establish priorities on how and when to pay for these projects. 

 

4. This year we have included a Financial Officer (Kim Austin, CPA, and Flag Member) who sits on the finance team 
and advises the Bridge, Board and Financial Committee on all finance issues.  She has worked tirelessly over the past 
year to help sort out our financial issues and together with the General Manager, Accounting Manager, and a small 
group from the Finance Team, we have been able to publish monthly financial reports that represent an accurate pic-
ture of our financial status. 

 

5. The General Manager together with the Financial Officer, Accounting Manager and another group of Finance Com-
mittee members have reorganized our past chart of accounts into 4 basic Business Units (1. Clubhouse and Operations, 
2. Marina, 3. Food and Beverage, and 4. the Junior Program.) These, as accurately as possible, reflect the true revenue 
and expenses in each of these areas.  This was one of the first steps in getting our financial accounts in order so that we 
can advise the membership in areas where we may need to adjust our income stream or cut our expenses, not only 
break even each month, but plan and save for future projects, emergencies and eventually for a new clubhouse. 

Finance Committee Re-



        Page 55                             

 6. The Financial Team, along with the recently established Strategic Planning Working Group is planning a series of 
workshops to advise the membership on our financial status in each Business Unit and provide options on how we 
can best reach our financial goals. 

These workshops are designed to provide accurate information, provide financial transparency and planning op-
tions for the future. 

These will be completed prior to the Annual Meeting in November.  I urge all members try to attend as many of the 
workshops as possible because this meeting will be a pivotal event to help direct us for the future. 

 

Just a reminder, all Finance Committee Meetings (the Monday before the monthly Board Meetings) are open to the 
Membership as are the Board Meetings.  

 

I hope to see you at some or all the 
Workshops. 

 

Very Respectfully, 

 

Steven R. Schelkun 

Vice Commodore 

Chairman of Finance Committee 

Finance Committee Re-
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I  hope that you all have had a great summer so far and have enjoyed some our 
weekly specials here at CYC.   

 We have been focusing on improving our Restaurant Service in the following ways; 
We have scheduled MODs, Manager on Duty,  on Wednesday and Fridays with a designated supervisor on Saturdays 
and Sundays.  If you have any concerns or comments, please ask to speak with a manager so we can try and resolve 
any issues you may have.  
We have staggered and limited our reservation times in order to accommodate all and be able to serve in a timely 
manner.  We have adjusted this to having two seating with the first being at 5:00pm and 5:30pm and the second at 
7:00pm and 7:30pm.  Thank you for understanding while we figure out what works best for the club and how much 
our kitchen and staff can handle and without being overloaded and providing poor service.  
Also, management has been conducting one-on-one meetings with each restaurant employee to review any areas of 
concern or of opportunity. We are in the process of hiring experienced servers and bartenders. We are introducing 
an outside bar on Fridays to help reduce bar wait times. We have implemented a monthly secret shopper to review 
the CYC dining experience and create consistency with the steps of service. We are also in the beginning process of 
introducing Toast POS system to improve both the member and staff experience.   
I would love for members to send in any favorite recipes so we can showcase them in our weekly specials.  Please 
send to Mmckee@coronadoyc.org.  
Please visit our weekend to go window for tasty break-
fast treats to healthy nutritious salads.  The window is 
open from 9am-5pm.   
We have some new exciting wines, and we hosted a 
wine tasting last Wednesday to sample some of these 
new wines.  Please see your bartender or server for 
more details.  
We are working closely with Emerald Keepers and our 
own green committee on improving our sustainable 
practices.  Here are a few examples of what we have 
been working on - We are in the process of removing 
our plastic bottled vending machines.  We have re-
moved MOST plastic from our establishment and are 
currently seeking new products to replace our 16 oz to 
go cups which is the most used cup in the club.  We offer 
many vegetarian options since nonmeat choices help 
reduce methane emissions cause by livestock.  We are 
composting in our new garden area so any scraps from 
our kitchen prep goes directly into the compost 
bin.  Non plastic straws should be provided upon re-
quest only.  We are replacing our plastic to go utensils 
with bamboo and only on request.  Our to go portion 
cups have been replaced with a plant-based cup and 
lid.  We have laminated our menus to allow for easier 
reuse.  We will continue to make this top priority and 
will keep you updated on this transition.   
Please stop by the garden to see what it is grow-
ing!  Thank you to Tom Christiansen and Rose Ann 
Krock for their hard work and dedication to this gar-
den.  We can now proudly say from the CYC garden to 
your table.  
Happy Eating!!! 
Chef Meghan McKee 

News from Chef Me-
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C oronado Yacht Club Green Committee has a thriving garden located to the rear of the club, behind the old board room. The 
Chef’s Garden is actively being worked on by the committee and resident green thumb and expert gardener member Tom 

Christiansen. Tom upcycled old wood and made raised bed planting boxes for some of our new vegetables. 

Together with Dave Krock and his assistant “me”, we filled the raised beds with a ½ yard of good old Coronado dirt mixed with 
enriched soil and the very lovely addition of steer and chicken manure. We have tomatoes, varieties of peppers, squash, carrots, 
beets etc. Which will make for delicious additions to your plates when you dine at the club. 

 We welcome some additional help from anyone interested. Please reach out to the front office and leave your information. We 
are also planning a Garden Party fundraiser, stay tuned for details. 

We want to thank everyone who helped collect trash for the San Diego Working Waterfront’s Operation Clean Sweep which was 
held in August. It is our continued mission to keep the Bay and surrounding areas clean of trash and debris of which we are a 
contributing factor. This is an annual event, and we encourage member and community participation.  

We love our new railing system, however, since there is no skirt board at the bottom, trash now blows directly into the water. If 
you could please be mindful of blowing napkins and paper goods and pick them up before they end up in the water, your assis-
tance is much appreciated. The club management is making changes to address the issue, with laminated menus and framed 
dinner special cards. Please also request stemware from the bar in lieu of plastic when possible.  

Thank you for all you do to keep Coronado Yacht Club and the Bay clean and green! 

From the Green Committee 
 

By Green Committee Chair Rose Ann Krock 

Flag Members Tom Christiansen and Dave Krock helping with the CYC Community Garden 
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                  MONDAY NIGHT FOOTBALL IS ALMOST HERE  
 

I t's that time of the year again! Monday Night Football season is coming!!  
 

Every Monday night, starting on September 11, 2023 dinner will be served at 6:30pm, a.k.a. Half Time for only $9. Din-
ners include an entree, vegetable or salad, and dessert.  
Dinners are prepared by fellow club members, and the Monday Night Football Committee reimburses the cook up to 
$300 for the meal (usually an average of 50 people).  
Get creative, go gourmet!!! Sign up at the front desk and be a part of the fun!!!  
 
The season will begin with the Monday Night Football Committee cooking up our traditional Brats and Tots on Sep-
tember 11th.  
                                  Come join the fun!!! 

Monday Night Football Up-

Boat Standard & Safety Report 
 

By BSSC Chair Susan Schelkun 

F rom the BSSC: 

Lately we have several emails returned to us when trying to reach slipholders.  If you have changed your 
email, changed your phone number, gotten rid of the home phone and are just using your cell phone, would 

you please inform the office.  It is our way of communicating with you. 

Dry slipholders please review the rules and regulations of what is allowed in your slip.  We understand that many 
of you have lots of toys.  However, some of these will need to find a new home and not be jammed into the current 
slip.  We need to keep our dry slips neat and orderly. 

Meet your Neighbors! Here are the most recently awarded slips: 

  

Slip AC-6 Is to be awarded this Monday, August 28th 

Member Slip 

Toby Fuller   XB-17 

David Karnas  C-35 

Janice McElroy  AW-13 

Wayne Hunter  AC-2 

Travis Wilson  AC-27 

Mark Surber  AA-13 

John Gumb  XD-5 

Scott Van Vugt  AW-12 

James P. Harrington  AC-18 

Tim McCue AC-28 
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A s I sit at the keyboard contemplating great words of wit and wisdom, I find myself in the di-
lemma of realizing that it’s August and I’m about to write something about September and 

October. Things can change so quickly, Ah, the risk of writing for a publication deadline! Summer is only half gone 
and I’m trying to write about the coming of Fall, yet my mind is still in July! By the time this edition of “The Whisker 
Pole” is published, we’ll still have three weeks of “official summer” left, so let’s enjoy every minute of it! Things do 
change like the seasons of the year. The days come and go and the changes that come our way fold into the cycle we 
call life. Summer turns into Fall, and Fall gives way to Winter, which turns to Spring and the cycle continues itself. So 
here we are enjoying the last warm days of Summer knowing that all too soon things will change again! The older I 
get the more I seem to resist change, I like my “routine,” and then along comes life with some sort of change to that 
comfortable routine and I have no choice but to roll with it! Sometimes the changes are slight and sometimes they 
are enormous, but either way we must deal with them. If it’s true that life is one continuous change, then the big 
question is: “How do we handle the changes?” Do we roll with the punches, adapt as we are able, take them all in 
stride, or seek help from an outside source? Guys tend to take the “I got this, don’t worry about me” approach. For 
example; Guys would rather take a beating than ask for directions?? Right? The ladies on the other hand are usually 
more than willing to ask for help! I have wondered at times whose approach is the wiser?? 

 

Dealing with changes sometimes causes us to step outside the box of our routine and stretch our foundation of faith. 
There are some big questions that arise in times of trials and tribulations, like: What do I really believe about life and 
why, or is there more to this than meets the eye? Am I going to put my trust in something that is constantly chang-
ing, or do I look for something that is rock solid and unchanging? In my line of work and life experience, I’m bettin’ 
on the rock-solid stuff! Yes, you all knew it was coming, That Word of God thing: From the Old Testament book of 
Malachi, God says: “I am the Lord, I do not change.” It’s good to know that there is someone we can turn to in the face 
of change, someone who is rock solid and will always be there, willing to help. Have some changes going on in life? 
Go to the One who can truly help and never change! Putting faith in something or someone outside of ourselves goes 
against the logic of the world, but if we look around us there doesn’t seem to be much if any tact, fact, logic, or com-
mon sense from the world these days. I think it’s time to look to the only source of truth and wisdom, the source that 
never changes and is always consistent! I hope your Summer has been filled with fun and adventure: As always: Be 
kind to one another, take care one another, and love one another. May you have fair winds and following seas! Chap-
lain…out. 

 

Waves and Words 
 

By Chaplain Gary Boggs 

G ot a good story from a time gone by? Maybe funny...maybe crazy… or just interesting...all part 
of our yacht club history! We’d love to hear it… and it’s easy to share by just stopping by the 

Front Office and picking up a form that provided the space for your thoughts of the past. 

We want to keep these memories of our club for all those who will come after. Please help us do it. 

Thank you! 

Paula Bingham &  Gerry MacCartee 

Co Chairmen 

All Hands on Deck 
 

By The Historic Committee 
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Membership Status 
The Numbers 

 

 Flag    630 
 Jr. Flag 50%    19 
 Jr. Flag 100% 3 
 Social 0 
 

 Flag Member Total 652 
 

 Absent Flag 25% 18 
 Absent Flag 50% 5 
 Junior Paying 92 
 Jr. Non-Paying       28
 Life Flag 3 
 Senior Flag 41 
 Deferred 71  

 Total 910 
 
 

Applicants 

William & Margaret McLaren—Flag 

Richard & Joi Catlin—Flag 

Christy Hendersen– Flag 

Carol Sommer– Flag 

Emily Flores & Steve Coker– Flag 

Jon Jacobson-Flag 

Sarah & Christopher Herr– Flag 

Richard & Kristen Wiley– Flag 

Jorge & Laurie de Castilla-  

Flag 

 

Changes 

Lorea Mendiguren– Junior– Deferred 

Margaret Bonner– Junior to Junior Flag 

Jack Balfour– Junior to Junior Flag 

Morgan Lyon– Junior to Junior Flag 

 

New Members 

Larsen & Emily Jensen– Flag  

Fiona Toohey– Junior 

Quinn Riebe– Junior 

 

Resignations 

Heather Miller– Deferred 

 

Membership Committee Report 
 

By Rear Commodore Ken Wilson 

H ello CYC Members, 

It is hard to believe that it is already mid-August as I write this. Our 

club has gone through some incredible growth and change over the past 

year and I’m proud of the progress we’ve made. I’m also proud to report 

that our club is vibrant and we continue to be a our membership cap of 

650 with a LONG waiting list of 197 individuals/couples/families who 

wish to join CYC. 

Club Workshops: 

Membership participation in the club workshops is critical to ensuring we 

as a board and committee get an accurate assessment of your thoughts, 

expertise, and criticisms regarding the club management and direction you 

want to see the club go in.  

I attended the Marina workshops on both August 12 and August 15 and 

was very pleased to see over 115 different members attend. I cannot thank 

the multiple individuals who contributed to such a polished presentation 

enough. Special thanks go to our Financial Officer, Kim Austin (Flag 

Member), our GM Pete LaCava, and our presenters, Paul Baribault 

(Flag Member & Finance Committee Member), Anne David (Flag 

Member & Membership Committee Member & Race Committee 

Member), and Gerral David (Flag Member, Finance Committee 

Member, & Race Committee Member) for spending literal weeks of 

their time to make our club finances as clear and transparent as possible. 

Their service to the club has been and continues to be invaluable. 

I wish to remind and invite all members to the upcoming workshops. I will 

be presenting at the Minimum Participation Workshops on September 12, 

2023 and September 16, 2023. You can look forward to some very inter-

esting data regarding club usage and participation in the bar and restaurant 

and an exchange of ideas on how to ensure that those business units are 

primed to be better than ever so long as the Club Members support them. 

After those workshops, all members are invited to attend the workshops 

on the full budget on October 4, 2023 and October 14, 2023 wherein the 

feedback from the Marina and Food/Bar workshops will be incorporated 

into the full budget so members can provide feedback on service levels 

desired within the club, costs and expenses, and see the amazing progress 

that the strategic planning working group, planning committee, member-

ship committee, and finance committee have made on incorporating all of 

the ongoing and anticipated costs into a comprehensive – and accurate – 

operating budget. If you thought the Marina workshop was an impressive 

feat of work, hold onto your hats. 
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Membership Committee Report 
 

By Rear Commodore Ken Wilson 

F inally, in late October, we will hold two workshops to discuss the proposed bylaw changes which will in-

corporate the ideas discussed in the above workshops to put this club in a sound financial position for our 

current and future members.  

 

Junior Membership Reminder: 

Membership Committee wishes to remind all that Junior Members who are approaching the age of 25 that you 

MUST make a decision to flag up (to Full Flag or Junior Flag status), seek a deferment, or leave the club before 

your 25th birthday. (See CYC Bylaws at Article II, Section C, Subsection 4) Junior Membership will automati-

cally terminate on your 25th birthday. 

Those Junior Members who choose deferment 

have until their 35th birthday to flag up or their 

membership will automatically terminate.  

The Club Staff will make efforts to remind 

Junior Members and their parents of these re-

quirement but it is ultimately the Member’s 

responsibility to follow our Club bylaws.  

Upcoming Membership Committee Meet-

ings: 

All members are welcome to attend any Mem-
bership Committee meeting. The Committee 
meets on the first Thursday of every month at 

6:00 p.m. The general outline of our meetings 
is to discuss any membership issues that have 
arisen over the last month and vote on same if 

necessary; discuss the state of the club mem-
bership and provide recommendations to the 
board regarding membership issues; discuss 

potential incoming members’ backgrounds, 
interests, and recommendations; and then we 
disperse to conduct membership interviews if 

any are scheduled for that month.  
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F all registration is open, not the big rush I was hoping for, but everyone is on vacation and 

waiting for school sports schedules to come out! Here are the classes we are offering for fall 

after school from Sept. 5th to Oct. 13th. 

 

Tuesday: Bronze Sabot age 8 to 11 time 3:30-5:30 (Must have taken scallywags to start bronze at 7 1/2) Bronze is a 
learn to sail class for young sailors age 8-11 with little to no experience in sailing. Sailors earn in the Naples Sabot, a 
singlehanded dinghy. Bronze class offers the opportunity to learn fundamental sailing skills in a fun and challenging 
environment. The curriculum covers safety, sailing skills, boat parts, terminology, knots and rigging. The environ-
ment is kept fun, light and above all-safe. Requirements: life jacket, water shoes, towel, and water bottle. Fees non- 
members $225, members $180. 
 
Wednesday: Sabot RACE TEAM age 8-15 time 3:30-5:30 This team can travel to Regattas. They will work on racing 
skills, teamwork and taking care of their boats. Sailors should plan on participating in all travel regattas. Regattas in 
September, Fall Gold Cup NHYC 9/9-10 and JR Invitational SDYC 9/23-24. Requirements: life jacket Fees non- mem-
bers $225, members $180. 
 
Thursday, Silver Sabot age 8 to 11 time 3:30-5:30 Silver sailors with an intermediate level. Sailors are eligible to 
enroll when they have successfully completed the bronze level. This class blends sailing skills with several important 
seamanship skills including boat handling, safety position and upwind sailing. Requirements:  life jacket, water 
shoes, towel, and water bottle. Fees non- members $225, members $180. 
 
Thursday: Gold Bic age 8 to 13 time 3:00-6:00 The curriculum focuses on refining the skills learned in both Bronze 
and Silver, while introducing fundamental race skills and knowledge. Requirements: life jacket, water shoes, towel, 
and water bottle. Fees non- members $225, members $180 
 
Friday: FJ Teen Class 4:00-6:00 This is a fun class for teens to learn double handed sailing, sailors will work on 
starts, teamwork and racing.  Great class for building upper body strength, learning to sail a little faster boat and hav-
ing fun. Requirements: US Coast Guard approved lifejacket jacket Fees non- members $225, members $180. 
 
420/ Perry regatta, 420 practice, Sunday 9/3 12:00-4, Fridays 9/8, 9/15 and regatta 9/ 16-17 @ CBYC, boat char-
ters and coaching Fees $200.00 
 
INTEREST LIST FOR Coronado High School Sailing Team: Coronado YC host the Islanders sailing team here at the 
club every Wednesday for practice. If you go to Coronado schools and are in 8th grade or high school and want to 
know more about sailing team, please sign up here so I can send you the 2023-2024 info for CHSST. I should have all 
information by Mid-August if not sooner.  Practice will start August 29th. 
 
Mark your calendars for Casino Night on November 4th. Thank you to all our sponsors and everyone else who do-
nated to us, every amount helps us get to the $25,000.00 goal for 2023. Please contact Jill Powell jrof-
fice@coronadoyc.org if you would like to help with this event. 
 
CYC Race Team Summer 2023 recap 

During our first week of camp our sabot squad worked hard to prepare for the Summer Gold Cup hosted by Newport 

Harbor Yacht Club. Karoline, Jackson, and Ryker all competed in a gigantic C3 fleet of 36 Sabots and excelled!  Ka-

roline placed 3rd and moved up to C2!  All three were able to gain valuable experience navigating large fleets in cur-

rent.  Bella sailed well in the C1 division with multiple finishes in the top 3 and ultimately ended her day in 7th. 

Tommy, Preston, and Trey sailed in the US Sailing Area J Sears Triple Handed Qualifiers out of SDYC, only 6 team 

but everyone had a great time and learned a lot on the J22’s.  

From the Junior Club-
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L ina and Celeste traveled out to Brant Beach, NJ to compete in the C420 Women’s North American Champion-

ship! “The conditions were super difficult, but we really felt like we were able to showcase what we had 

learned over the past couple months.” - Lina Carper who was awarded the Nancy Letter trophy of sportsmanship.  

The second stop on their east coast tour Celeste and Lina also competed in the Leiter regatta in Bristol, RI. “(It was) 

an awesome time learning from all our coaches alongside other women and making really cool connections.” -Lina 

“The best part is always getting to make friends with other girls that we’ll sail against the future.” – Celeste.  We are 

very proud of our girls for making the trip out east and experiencing life on the other coast. 

 

CYC hosted the Sabot II South Championship right here in Glorietta. This is a 12 years and younger event, CYC had 5 

juniors racing. Karoline, Erica, Jackson, and Luke all competed against some very stiff competition that included 

no less than 4 A-freeters that would go on to make gold fleet in Sabot nationals. With ideal conditions we were able 

to get through 6 races with 27 sabots on the starting line giving our new sailors great experience. 

 

CYC partnered with SDYC to put the 50th Dutch Shoe Marathon in the books.  Bella C. had an amazing start and was 

first to round the windward mark earning a Dutch Shoe!  Chuck Eaton represented CYC well earning 2nd overall! Out 

of 171 boats registered, CYC sent the following sailors, Jackson Dewey, Chuck Eaton, David Hochart, Molly 

McKay, Scotty McKay, Ryker van Waay, Peter van Waay, Sebastian Clarke, Greg Eggstaff, Jack Doren, Trey 

Gregory, Preston Miller, Isabella Cason, Crew Fritsch, Max Olson, Thomas Rall, and Jillian Thrasher.  There 

were huge challenges along the way including a hole the size of Texas by the bridge and a restart after the channel 

crossing due to commercial traffic.  But everyone arrived safe and sound in Glorietta at the end of the day. 

 

Kevin Cason had an exciting summer abroad racing 29ers on a European Circuit with his SDYC partner Holland. The 

young duo made CYC proud winning the silver division at the Typhoon UK Nationals Championship.  “It was very 

windy with gusts up to 20 knots and the starts were super hard. In qualifiers we managed to get a bullet and some 

good races but since someone crashed into us on a start, we barely missed the gold fleet, so we set our goals on win-

ning silver. Thankfully we did and we did it by winning the fleet by 44 points” -Kevin. 

 

CFJ Nationals was hosted by California Yacht Club in Marina del Rey. Racing out in the ocean Juniors Tommy, Pres-

ton, Sebastian, and Evangeline persevered through 3 days of racing in a wild variety of conditions. This was Se-

bastian and Eve’s first major event, and the sibling duo finished every single race and fulfilled all the goals they set 

out to achieve!  

We ended our summer with Sabot Nationals up in Newport Harbor Yacht club. CYC sent two juniors, Isabella C and 

Fiona Toohey who both gained very valuable experience dealing with traffic, U-Flags, and pressure from a major 

junior event. Both girls sailed well all three days and we are especially proud of Fiona who showed great tenacity at 

her first major event.  

 

Regattas in September, 

Fall Gold Cup NHYC 9/9-10 

JR Invitational SDYC 9/23-24 

Perry 420 9/16-17 @ CBYC 

Thank you for all the support, we are looking forward to a fun fall season! 

Jill Powell  

From the Junior Clubhouse 
 

By Jr. Director Jill Powell 
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T he dog days of summer are upon us. As I write this, humidity is on the rise and a hurricane 

from the south threatens rain this weekend. That is great news! The dog days are also the 

Fish days of August and offshore fishing is in full swing. Storms from the south help push even warmer water into the 

Southern California Bight, bringing along more pelagic species. Bluefin tuna have mostly moved up the coast towards 

Santa Barbara, but yellowfin tuna are starting to show west and south of the Coronado Islands. Yellowtail, barracuda 

and bass are all biting at the Islands, and even along the kelp off Pt Loma. San Diego Bay water has warmed quite a 

bit, but there are plenty of opportunities to catch a variety of fish just a short paddle from Glorietta Bay. Al Thomas 

has been working his usual magic, as seen by this impressive Big Bay halibut:  

Rod & Reel Report 
 

By Rod & Reel Chairs Rod Nystul & Mike Copp 

Flag Members Tom Al Thomas with his Big Bay Halibut 
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A aron Vernallis took his boys and their friends fishing and ended up in an epic struggle with a big Bluefin tuna 
on light tackle. After a few hours, the boys finally persevered.  

 

 
Tuna fishing can be a bit of a blood sport, but Aaron has plenty of photos of the delicious sashimi and sushi that 

soon followed, upon request.  

The “Fish Board” is starting to fill up with multiple new entries, as we slide into the heart of the fishing season. A 31-

pound yellowtail was recently logged, which is an absolute toad for our local waters. Tom Christiansen recorded a 
35-pound Yellowfin tuna, when they made their initial appearance last month. Look for more yellowfin shortly, as 
temperatures rise even higher. Who knows, we may even see marlin and wahoo before the end of September.  
Finally, please try to participate in our South Bay Combined Fishing Tournament on September 16th. We have post-
ed flyers around the Club, with all the pertinent information. Fishing should be red hot by then!  
As always, get out there and go fishing. Take along the next generation, so they can experience the thrill of catching 
fish in the ocean. And remember, without a picture, it’s just another fish story.  
Tight lines,  

Russell & Mike  

Rod & Reel Report 
 

By Rod & Reel Chairs Rod Nystul & Mike Copp 

Flag Member Aaron Vernallis and friends 
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I  joined the Coronado Yacht Club at 17, in 1947.  My first boat was a 22’ in the water Star racer.  Learning to sail her 
was a lot of fun and in 1948 I joined the SDYC fleet.  It was composed of three world champions.  All of their boats 

were dry stored and had light hulls and polished bottoms.  Needless to say, I was an outclassed novice and basically 
trailed the fleet.  I learned a lot, mostly at a distance.  I was urged to get a new boat and keep it dry.  My immediate goal 
was to go away to a topnotch college which I accomplished my third year. 

Besides Stars, I sailed in the local Lightening fleet of almost twenty boats in South Bay with another longtime friend, Ed 
Turner.  Ed was dominate among SoCal Lightening races.  He has my nomination for best skipper from our club.  I must 
also mention my best friend and mentor Bee Kempff.  Bee was an ace handicap skipper sailing before 1958 in the 26” 
sloop Surprise and later the 36” Sunrise.  Sunrise dominated the L36 class in the Ensenada race against the best LA had to 
offer for a while.  They raced as a class within the race. I consider these two men valid candidates for best skipper!  After 
these two came the spectacular Soling Olympic Gold Medal team of Robbie Haines, Rod Davis, and Eddie Trevelyn. 

Since then we have had a number of top ranked juniors who have won national championships.  Today we have Willem 
Van Waay.  Willem is dominant in large boat fleets such as J-20’s and J-24’s on the East coast.  How Willem manages to 
stay in the top three finishes in fleets of 100+ boats is truly amazing. 

A part of mentioned successes of our club has to be due to the expert coaching of Jon Rogers.  Jon ran our junior coaching 
for many years and is now coaching at SDYC..   

So that’s my story for now and I have enjoyed my 75 years of sailing and cruising.  -Charlie 

Remembering Our Top Sail-
ors 

Memory Lane 
 

By Staff Commodore Charlie Allen 
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2023 Kelly Los CoronadosRace 
 

By Flag Member Anne David 

Saturday, August 5, 2023 

T his year, 5 boats from CYC set out for the Kelley Los Coronados Race 

that takes racers from San Diego Channel Buoy 9 near Naval Base Point 

Loma out and around the North Coronado island and back for a 32-mile ocean 

race.  The Race Committee of Cheri Aegeter, Scott Buck, Anne David, 

Niamh Foley, and Mike Gaylord were aboard Scott’s boat Just Desserts to get 

the race underway.  It was a beautiful summer day with 8-10 knots at the start 

with a flood tide that kept everyone ‘honest’ and behind the line until the start 

time for each boat.  This was a pursuit race with handicaps applied at the start.  

Finishers reported their finish time to the R/C. 

Thanks to the skippers who provided photos and comments on the event. 

Melokia and Aurora decided they were having just too much “fun” when the 
wind went light and retired from the race after rounding the island.  Here is 
Melokia approaching the island and Mike Whittemore at the helm. 
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Classifieds/For Sale 
 
FOR SALE: Avon 10' Dinghy 1983 but no holes or 
leaks. Call me see it. Has 1. Floor boards, 2. Two 
seats, 3. Oars, 4. Foot pump. Comes with a Mercury 
2.2 horse power motor. 619-435-8227. 
 
FOR SALE: SABOT: Boat refurbished by Mark 
Gaudio in 2017. Carbon Fiber Mast/Boom. Awarded 
“2018 Best Sabot” at CYC Opening Day. Separate 
Race/Practice Gear and Sails. Many extras. 
$1750.00. For more details call Mia Campbell at 619-
972-5486 

 
FOR SALE: Old town “Next” canoe & 
Hobie “Mirage drive Revolution :11”l  w/ kayak 
sail kit &  “Malone Micro Spott” galv.  trailer w/ 
telescoping tongue, water proof  gear bag  
 
Call or text Tina  619 820-0261 
Email.  Tina92118@att.net 
 
 
Interested in posting your ad? Email the  
Front Office at cycfrontoffice@coronadoyc.org 
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Kathleen Hanlon 

Realtor 
CYC Flag Member  

 
619.339.6536 

kathleen.hanlon@yahoo.com 
 

CALBRE#01386879 
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